September 24, 2015 — Captain’s meeting minutes

Attending: Ann Skoog (Captains’s Chair), Eloise Andrews (B), Laurie Lamont (D), Marianne Conroy (E),
Carilyn Alexander (F), Nancy Kratovich (G), Nicole Vedder (H), Marjie Brinck (1), Sumi Kim (J)

* Reviewed the process for formally requesting to add a new player

Recap

inform board via email that you have a potential new player
Invite new player to practice with team and for Pro evaluation
Pro to provide feedback to board

Team captain to fill out “LOTC Request to Add Player Mid-Season” form. Located on the
LOTC website (http://www.lotccityleague.org)

* Received and reviewed master list of players

* Discussed Free court dates/times (see below for more detail in Open Discussions)

* Reviewed general captain’s duties and reminders for the remaining season of tennis

* Open Forum:

o

o

o

It was brought to the table that team captains were NOT involved in the decision to pay
for Tuesday and Wednesday 11-12 court time. This added significant cost to players.
Captain’s Rep will bring this topic to the October board meeting. Below are specific
guestions:

= The captain’s would like the board and LOTC to involve captain’s in any
discussion related to team fees/financial obligations that affect teams.

=  Captains would also like to know how the decision was made in the first place.
= The B team would like to “opt out” of the court time. Is this possible?

= Can LOTCsell the 11-12 times on dates where no games are planned? Or sell to
the Pro’s?

An additional $2.00 hike in court fees is expected to take place starting January 1, 2016.
We would like the board to make a formal request NOT to increase court fees. Captain’s
Rep will bring this topic to the October board meeting.

Spreadsheets — some discussion occurred regarding using spreadsheets to track teams
and help with line ups. Captain’s Rep will email captain’s the sample spreadsheets

3" Set tie breaks. Stat’s Rep emailed the following regarding 3" set tie breaks and stats.

* Asfar as the 3rd set tie break scores in our software - it makes no difference in
our software's calculation if you use the 0/1 or the actual scores. Where it
can be useful is if the Captain wants to see if someone had a competitive
tie break score. The 2 reports that would show you the actual tie break



scores are "Team Season results ordered by club" and "Team season
results ordered by date".



